CITY OF GOLDEN CITY

701 DEPOT AVENUE, P O BOX 127, GOLDEN CITY MO 64748
Tel. 417-537-4351 Fax. 417-537-8593
Email gecityclerk@outlook.com

The Board of Aldermen of the City of Golden City, Missouri met in regular session at 6:00 p.m. on April 9th,
2024, at 701 Depot Ave. Mayor Shannon Higgins presided, and the following members of the Board of
Aldermen answered the roll call: Sharon Wingert, Carla Davis, Vicky Jones, Linda Welch, Danny Dillion,
and Cassandra Probert. Other city officials present were Fire Chief Eric White, and City Clerk Loretta
Scheetz.

Call to order
Pledge of Allegiance

MINUTES
3-4-2024 regular meeting minutes Linda Welch motioned Sharon Wingert seconded to accept

minutes. All in favor.

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION:

DEPARTMENT REPORTS:
Eric White addressed the board with the Fire report.
A discussion was held about the building inspectors report.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:
A discussion was held about donating to the CARS program with Economic Security. The council is looking
into this and to see if it is something the City can do.

NEW BUSINESS:
Ordinance 866 was discussed and voted on by roll call vote
Vicky Jones motioned, and Carla Davis seconded to approve Ordinance 866

First Reading Vicky Jones Aye
Carla Davis Aye
Sharon Wingert Aye
Linda Welch Aye
Danny Dillion Aye

Cassandra Probert Aye
Sharon Wingert motioned, and Cassandra Probart seconded to approve Ordinance 867

Second reading Vicky Jones Aye
Carla Davis Aye
Sharon Wingert Aye
Linda Welch Aye
Danny Dillion Aye

Cassandra Probert Aye
Ordinance 867 was discussed and voted on by roll call vote.
Vicky Jones motioned, and Cassandra Probart seconded to approve Ordinance 867

First Reading Vicky Jones Aye
Carla Davis Aye
Sharon Wingert Aye
Linda Welch Aye
Danny Dillion Aye

Cassandra Probert Aye
Carla Davis motioned, and Sharon Wingert seconded to approve Ordinance 867.



Second reading Vicky Jones Aye

Carla Davis Aye
Sharon Wingert Aye
Linda Welch Aye
Danny Dillion Aye

Cassandra Probert Aye
A discussion was held concerning the replacement of the UV lights at the wastewater plant. There was a
quote reviewed from Trojan Technologies.
Vicky Jones motioned, Carla Davis seconded to approve the quote and replace the UV lights. All in
favor.
A discussion was held concerning the replacement of a gearbox at the wastewater plant. A quote from
Independent Electric was reviewed.
Vicky Jones motioned, Carla Davis seconded to approve the quote and replacement of the gearbox.
All in favor.
Tree trimming quotes from Cupps tree service and JH tree service were reviewed and discussed. There
was a question if there was a need for their services or if the trees in question had already been dealt with.
Danny Dillion motioned, Carla Davis seconded to table the motion until it could be determined if
there was a need for this service or not. All in favor
A discussion was held concerning the overcharging of Lagers fees to 2 of the City employees.
Carla Davis motioned, Danny Dillion seconded to reimburse the employees the amount they were
overcharged. All in favor.
A discussion was held concerning the exact street name for Gallagher. The 911 services were needing
verification if it was Road or Drive.
Carla Davis motioned, Vicky Jones seconded to approve the streets official name as Gallagher
Drive. All in favor.

MISCELLANEOUS HEARINGS:

A discussion was held about the damage that occurred in the East Park restrooms.

A discussion was held concerning the sealing of the streets.

A discussion was held about Transportation Authority and the building at 511 Main St.

Carla Davis motioned, Cassandra Probert seconded to start the Process to take possession of the
building back from the current tenants. All in favor.

A discussion was held about clothing allotments for the public works employees. This discussion is being
carried over to the next meeting. During that time a budget review will take place to address if this is
possible.

An inquiry was made to see if any progress has been made on getting a security light put up by Produce
Exchange.

A discussion was held about concerns with the business license ordinance and if it should remain intact.
The council determined that it was to remain as is.

Linda Welch motioned Danny Dillion seconded to pay the bills. All in favor.

Vicky Jones motioned Sharon Wingert seconded to adjourn. All in favor.

Loretta Scheetz, City CleréEE



